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10th March, 2018 

The Secretary, 

Belgian Kennel Club SRSH-KMSH, 

Av. Albert Giraud 98, 

1030 Brussels, 

Belgium.   

 

Dear Mr Wastijn, 

Belgian Shepherd Dogs – breeding recommendations 

I am writing to you on behalf of the Belgian Shepherd Dog Club of Queensland (BSDCQ) in relation to the 

notice in the September 2017 newsletter issued to all SRSH-KMSH members. This announced the changes 

to breeding recommendations, in particular, for Belgian Shepherd Dogs. 

We note that crossings now allowed in Belgium for Belgian Shepherd Dogs are:- 

*  Malinois x Tervueren 

*  Malinois x Laekenois 

*  Tervueren x Groenendael 

It is noted that “making the right combination remains the responsibility of the breeder”. 

Can you please advise me if we are correct in our assumption that, since this Sept 2017 decree, no prior 

approval is required by a breeder in Belgium to proceed with a breeding within the above listed limitations 

for registration? 

If this is correct, we seek formal approval from the KMSH to recommend to the Australian National Kennel 

Council that they proceed immediately to introduce and implement these breeding recommendations in 

their entirety for international uniformity. 

 

The Secretary 
BSDCQ Inc 
PO Box 3,  
Ashgrove  QLD  4060 

Phone: 0429 905 334 
 
E-mail: secretary@bsdcq.com 
Web: www.bsdcq.com 
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We thank you for your ongoing support with this matter of breeding recommendations for Belgian 

Shepherd Dogs. 

Yours faithfully, 

Kathy Prentice 

Kathy Prentice, 

BSDCQ, 

BSDCQ secretary 

secretary@bsdcq.com 

www.bsdcq.com 

0429 905 334 
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